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Dear Bjørg Risebrobakken, dear authors,

I would like to thank the authors for their detailed replies to my comment on their work. I
accept their solutions to the issues I raised, and concede that some of these were based
on a misunderstanding (most notably my point about the rejection of d18O transfer
functions based on fossil data). I appreciate the authors' clarification of this point.

I remain of the opinion that selecting the right transfer function for d18O-temperature
conversion based on which temperatures fit better with (ostracod and dinoflagellate)
assemblage results is prone to some uncertainty, especially if the authors want to make
the point later in the paper that the nearest living relative approach underpinning these
assemblage studies may not always be reliable. However, since I am not an expert on
dinoflagellates and ostracods and since it would be hard to come up with an independent
third line of evidence to (dis)prove their validity as temperature proxies, I think the
authors' solution of presenting and discussing the data together and concluding what may
be the most likely temperature seasonality given the evidence is a good one. I would just
caution future authors in taking this discussion as evidence for the validity of one d18O-
temperature relationship over another.

Kind regards,

Niels de Winter
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